Welcome to Ms. Hernandez’ Kindergarten Class
2013-2014 School Year
Dear Students and Families,

Welcome to a new school year at Oxford Academy! My name is Ms. Hernandez and I will be your child’s Kindergarten teacher for this school year. I am excited about the opportunity to get to know you and looking forward to working together to help your child reach their full potential! Our days and weeks will be filled with many wonderful experiences and opportunities to learn and grow together.

EXPECTATIONS OF STUDENTS
The 3 Bee’s: Be RESPECTFUL, Be RESPONSIBLE, Be SAFE
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I believe that a good parent-teacher relationship is necessary for maximum school success. Throughout the year I will communicate with you not only through homework/communication folders, but also notations in agenda, telephone calls, report cards, monthly class newsletters, and parent –teacher conferences (per request). I also encourage you to contact me if you have any questions or concerns. By working together as a team, we will be able to help your child have an excellent Kindergarten experience! I have great expectations for a productive and rewarding school year with the Kindergarten Students of 2013-2014! 

Sincerely,

Ms. Hernandez

email:  mhernandez1@dadeschools.net
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Absences and Tardies 

In order for your child to receive the instructional time necessary for academic success, please have your child in school no later than 8:20am.  If your child is tardy, a tardy pass must be acquired from the office.  Please sign your child in on the attendance log.  If your child is absent, please send a note and send it in the communication/homework folder. Doctor appointments should be made after school.  In the case that your child is seeing a doctor during school hours, please bring a note from the doctor.  
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Home Learning and Agenda Books


Home learning is a useful tool used to reinforce and practice skills that are taught during the school day.  If your child is confused, try to help them the best that you can, but your child must do the actual work.  Please take the time to explain and discuss the errors made with your child.  Students are assigned home learning Monday through Friday.  On occasion, students may have to complete projects over the weekend, but that will only occur after prior notification and enough allotted time is given.

Spelling homework will be checked daily, therefore, must be completed by the next school day from when it was assigned.  It will be reviewed every morning during Journal time. Spelling homework must be completed in composition notebook, not on loose paper.  All other homework, such as worksheets or packets are due by Friday, and will be collected by FRIDAY, unless otherwise stated. 

  Assignments not completed in class may be sent home as ‘incomplete work.’  

Homework/behavior will be copied into student’s agenda daily. Agenda’s are to be signed daily! This tells me that you are aware of the assignment and you have reviewed the assignment, as well as aware of your child’s behavior. 
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Agendas are a requirement of Oxford Academy of Miami.  Four dollars ($4) need to be turned in to your child’s class teacher to cover the cost of the agenda. Keep in mind that all money must be brought in an envelope with the child’s name on it, as well as, what is the money for. Home learning will be copied into the agenda daily. Your child will learn how to write in their Spelling words into their agendas. This will help prepare them for success now and in future grades.  Reminders and notes and homework packets will be found in homework folders. Blue: Reading

Red: Math

Yellow: Science/Social Studies and Communication

This is the easiest way to have communication between home and school.  
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Please be aware that the agenda is where I will write notes if there are any issues such as academics, daily behavior, and attendance.  
For your convenience, home learning will also be available on my class website: 
http://oamkinder.weebly.com
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Weebly.com
This year we will be using “weebly.com” for all our on-line needs.  It will offer information about our classroom, including announcements, our classroom calendar, a message board, homelearning, and projects going on in the classroom. 
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Discipline
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Discipline is a concern in any academic program.  It takes away from your child’s education when the teacher has to stop a lesson because of unacceptable behavior.  You will be receiving a copy of the Parent Handbook, which includes the school’s discipline plan.  Please reinforce these procedures by discussing them with your child.  Your child will be rewarded for good behavior! 
Things To Remember

· Students must be in class and seated by 8:20 a.m.

· Students say good-bye to parents at the door, and put his/her own lunch box and book bag away.  It is so important we start school on time. 
· Students must bring their book bags, agendas, and folders to school every day.
· Any money that needs to be turned in must be in an envelope with your child’s name on it.  
· If your child is absent, please fill out the form at the end of the communication log.  
· Please check weebly weekly for assignments.  
· Please carefully read the Parent Handbook for all policies and procedures. Sign the last form and turn in to the teacher.  
· Please remember 15 service hours are required per family.

· Parents are required to log in their own hours in the office.  
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This discipline plan was designed to help each student manage his/her own behavior.  Every child deserves a positive educational climate in which to learn and this plan allows everyone the opportunity to do so in a fair and consistent environment.

*The following classroom rules have been taken from “Whole Brain Teaching.” Each rule has a hand gesture to help your child remember the rules better.
Classroom Rules

1. Listen when your teacher’s talking
2. Follow directions quickly
3. Raise your hand to speak
4. Be safe, be honest
5. Respect everyone
Cafeteria Rules

1. Use a low voice

2. Do not play with, throw, or share food 

3. Raise your hand if you need something

4. Remain seated 

5. Use your best manners

6. Clean up table and floor in your area as you leave 

Our class will use a behavior management system as needed in our classroom.  Students are required to come to school to learn.  Students will first receive a verbal warning if they are breaking a rule.  After that, if a student continues to break a rule or be disruptive they will receive a note home in their agenda, which will represent their first official warning.  From there students have 2 more chances before detentions will be given. Refer to school handbook for more information on our school discipline plan.
You will be informed of your child’s daily behavior via the agenda.  Please initial your child’s agenda daily so I am aware that you checked his/her folder.  

We will practice and review this plan in class, but I would appreciate it if you would review it at home with your child to make sure they understand what is expected of them during the school day.  If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me. 
I am very excited for this school year, and with your help I know it will be a great one! 

 Please visit our school website and/or class bulletin board for wish list, supply list, and updates. 
